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In early 2017, Scientific American published a symposium on the threat that 
big judging poses to democracy.  Big Data is the phenomena whereby 
governments and corporations collect and analyze information produced by 
measuring sensors and internet searches. Judging is the view that 
government should build choice architectures that make these for people to 
pick, say, the more efficient car or the more sensible retirement plan.  Big 
nudging is the combination of the two that enables public or private 
engineers subtly influence the choices that people make, say autofiling 
internet speaker in desireable ways. Big nudging is a digital scripture that 
allows one to govern the masses efficiently in that having to involve citizens 
in democratic processes. The symposiums authors take for granted that 
democracy.  The political regime in which the people collectively determine 
its common way of life, its better than epistocrayior role by experts.  Many 
school scientists today do not share the belief that democracy is better than 
epistocracy.  In recent years, numerous political theorists and philosophers 
have argued that experts are to be in charge of public policy and should 
manipulate, or contain, the policy preferences of the ignorant moves.  In 
Democracy for the Realists, the authors critise  what they call the “folk 
theory” of democracy.  This maintains that elected representatives should 
translate the constitoenty preferences into public policy.The problem, 
according to these political scientists, is that most voters lack the time, 
energy or ability to immerse themselves in the technicalities of public policy.  
Instead, people tend to vote based on group identification, or an impulse to 
align with one political fraction rather than another. Achen and Bartles show 
that politicians often suffer electoral defeat for events beyond their control.  
In the summer of 1916, New Jeresy’s beachgoers  experimented a series of 



stark attacks.  In that November’s election, the beach towns gave President 
Woodrow Wilson fewer votes than New Jersey’s non beach towns.  The 
voters, were punishing Wilson for the shark attacks.  According to the Achen 
and Bartles, voters ability to make sensible judgements regarding credit and 
blame is highly circumscribed.  This is a polite way of saying that most voters 
are not smart enough to realize that presidents are not responsible for shark 
attacks.  Achen and Bartles ostensibly defend a conception of democracy.  
But the force of their argument, and spirit of their book, heaps ridicule on 
the Romatic or quixotic notion that the people should rule.  They compare 
the ideal of popular sovereignty a cornerstone of modern democratic 
political theory to the medieval notion of a divine right of kings.  A more 
realistic view is that policy making is a job for specialists.  Many political 
actors around the world similarly think that epistocrats should try to rule 
and gain the emotional support of the population.  Consider the slogan of 
the Democratic Party in the 2016 US election “I’m with her”. The Democrats 
were telling their own version of Plato’s salvotary myth, or simple story 
meant to induce people to identify with a political cause. 


